LAKESIDE LEADERSHIP BOARD
MINUTES OF JANUARY 3, 2022 MEETING
    On January 3, 2022, at 5:30 pm, the inaugural meeting of the Lakeside Leadership Board was held in the Center at Lakeside United Methodist Church.  Chair George Mitchell called the meeting to order.  Those in attendance were Chair Mitchell, Sandy Bobo, Melissa Young, Debbie Owens, Gerald Majors, Linda Pickler, Fred Reed, Tommy Brown, Terry Wynne, and Pastor Judy Rudd.  
     The Leadership Board having had no prior meetings, no minutes were read.
     Chair Mitchell asked the Board to elect a Vice Chair of Trustees.  After discussion, nominations were opened.  Fred Reed was nominated by Terry Wynne and his nomination seconded by Tommy Brown.  There being no other nominations, the vote was called and Mr. Reed was elected unanimously.
     The Board next considered Lakeside’s mask usage and COVID policy.  After discussion, Tommy Brown moved that wearing of appropriate masks and social distancing be required for all functions in the church building. Gerald Majors seconded and that the Board review this policy at each future meeting if needed.  After discussion, the motion passed unanimously.  Pastor Rudd was asked to provide notice of this action to the congregation and others using the church building.
      Pastor Rudd reported that Rene Leus had tendered her resignation effective immediately.  Pastor Rudd also reported that through the efforts of a number of church members she had learned of Ann Tibbs as a possible replacement.  Pastor Rudd reported she had then contacted Ms. Tibbs who had previously served as organist at First Presbyterian and had occasionally substituted for Pete Bucholz at Lakeside.  Ms. Tibbs agreed that she would like the position.  Pastor Rudd asked the SPRC to consider Ms. Tibbs for employment as “Director of Music” with a monthly salary of $1,000 per month beginning January 16, 2022.  Gerald Majors moved and Tommy Brown seconded that Ms. Tibbs be so hired and compensated.  After discussion, the SPRC passed and the Board unanimously approved the motion.
      The Board discussed appropriate meeting times and dates for future meetings.  Chairman Mitchell established 5:30 pm on the third Monday of each month as the regular time and date for future meetings.  The next meeting is scheduled for 5:30 pm, Monday, January 24, 2022.
       There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
 
     
   
